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Notice on the meeting of the Mayor with directors of Municipality 

The municipality renders a decision for the recruitment of 20 fixed-term employees  
 
19 June 2012, Prizren 
 
Proceeding from the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, EC Ma Ndryshe has partaken 
at the meeting of the Mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with the municipal directors, in which a number of 
decisions were rendered. 

At the request of the Department of Administration the local executive has rendered the decision for 
allowing the recruitment of twenty fixed-term clerks/employees for performing specific duties in Prizren 
Municipality upon the request of several directorates due to the lack of human resources for performing 
duties and responsibilities at work. The decision has been taken given the summer season and the influx 
of the citizens, for which local government has justified that this initiative would enable service delivery 
without delay, but also for the fulfilment of legal obligations for the approval of annual leaves to 
permanent employees. The monthly gross salary for seasonal employees amounts to 150 EUR. 
 
Upon the request of the Jewish Community of Kosova to the Department of Property and Legal Affairs of 
the Directorate of Administration, the board has taken the decision for leasing two offices for the needs 
of this Association, in the premises of former ‘Mbrojtja Popullore’ building (National Defence). 
 
At this meeting, the municipal government has approved the request of the Directorate of Public 
Services for allowing the announcement of the tender for clearance of Muslim, Roman Catholic and 
Eastern Orthodox cemeteries in Prizren, for which the allocation of funds is made from the category of 
Goods and Services of the municipal budget. 
 
At the same time the Directorate of Culture, Youth and Sports has been granted with financial support 
for the marking of the “26 June – International Day Against drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking”, a project 
foreseen as the fourth component of youth policies. 
 
Local executive has supported the official travel for two (2) municipal officials from the Directorate of 
Administration to Durrës (Albania) for the upcoming meeting of the group for the identification of the 
requirements for training, as well as the official travel for two municipal civil servants in Niš/Nish 
(Serbia) for participation in the “Networking for Local Sustainable Development” project of the 
European Commission. 
 
In addition, the request of the NGO EC Ma Ndryshe, an organisation monitoring the municipal executive, 
has been approved in relation to the participation at the regular meetings of the mayor Muja with the 
advisory board also after the expiration of the Memorandum of Understanding, by which the monitoring 
staff shall oversee the board’s meetings only, being excluded from the pre-board’s meetings. 
 
EC Ma Ndryshe’s project for transparency monitoring of the executive branch shall continue on 
publicizing monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website where the findings 
are posted directly from the monitoring staff. By now, all the monitoring findings, including regular press 
releases and other information relative to local government of Prizren, are published regularly on the 



project’s website: www.online-transparency.org

www.ecmandryshe.org

. 
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation,  

 

Elmedina Baxhaku, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe 
Saraqët Street 5, Prizren 
Zeki Shulemaja Street 2, Prishtina 

 & info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
From September 2012 the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project is 
financially supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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